
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Congratulations to the Cuthbertson High School Class of 2022! 

#UCPSGrads  Graduation will be livestreamed! View it here: https://youtu.be/sLrfC7yNa6E 

 

 

Cavalier Circular 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Through rigorous academics, integrative technology, expressive arts, and competitive athletics, the mission 

of Cuthbertson High School is to empower all students to be leaders in a changing global community.” 
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Stay Connected! 
We invite you to stay connected with CHS! 

Facebook 
Twitter 

Instagram 
Website 

We send out our Enews on Sundays via 
Blackboard Connect. If you don’t receive it, update 
your contact information here! Enews editions are 
also sent out on our Twitter and Facebook pages 

and are collected on this page.  

    Monday, May 30 is the Memorial Day holiday. UCPS schools will be closed. 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FsLrfC7yNa6E&data=05%7C01%7CPaula.Tautfest%40ucps.k12.nc.us%7Cb430506758c1434dd50908da400b3a54%7C698d4b192f824c7ba3973dc8729f735d%7C0%7C0%7C637892714202746592%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=087vS9%2FOs4C4o7DYX27NZHgJZe6%2BAocSSY0ywQwJKVA%3D&reserved=0
https://www.facebook.com/CuthbertsonHS.NC/
https://twitter.com/CHSCavaliers
https://www.instagram.com/cuthbertsonhs_nc/
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Domain/11
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdH12zif6K8ZxBSuYCozwJJ5EYXgFb5E6hJScBmZFiauY9kYQ/viewform
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/domain/686


 

CHS Senior Graduation Rehearsal is at 
10:00 on Monday, June 6.  
 
Seniors should report to the football 
field by 9:45 a.m. 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Graduation Update  
The CHS Commencement will be Tuesday, June 7 @ 8 a.m. in the CHS Stadium! Due to the large number of 
graduates attending and the seating capacity of our stadium, each Senior will receive 8 tickets at the mandatory 
rehearsal on Mon. June 6. Seniors should arrive by 7:00 a.m. and report to the senior patio to check in with their 
homeroom teacher. The ceremony will be live-streamed. Parking will be limited. Families are encouraged to carpool 
if possible. Keep up with other Senior updates on this page: https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/8089 
Graduation will be livestreamed! View it here: https://youtu.be/sLrfC7yNa6E 

 
 

Return of Senior Materials 
All seniors must turn in chromebooks, chargers, media center books, calculators, hot spots, and textbooks as soon 
as possible. Any senior with outstanding items or fees will not be allowed to participate in the graduation ceremony. 
Any senior with a damaged chromebook needs to see Mr. Schevi in the Media Center as soon as possible. Please 
encourage your seniors to return these items as soon as they are done with them and not wait until the last minute 
or last day to avoid long lines! The chromebooks will need to be turned on so staff can see that they work, so be 
sure they have enough charge to turn on. 

 
Shingu Receives Scholarship 
CHS Senior Samantha Shingu was surprised with 
a scholarship from the Changing Lives Together 
Foundation along with faculty and staff members 
at CHS on May 23! The CLT Foundation assists 
local high school graduates with financial grants 
to help them achieve their college dreams. 
Samantha will be attending UNC Greensboro next 
year. Please join us in congratulating her! She is 
photographed with Principal Jeff Stout. To learn 
more about the Changing Lives Together 
Foundation, please visit their website: 
https://www.cltfoundation.org/ 

 

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/8089?fbclid=IwAR0h6E_NdQUlsf34a9f2BX9Pv7IDeiuVWzrEnxZZ5xJ-6WfOL-h93z2vl2E
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fyoutu.be%2FsLrfC7yNa6E&data=05%7C01%7CPaula.Tautfest%40ucps.k12.nc.us%7Cb430506758c1434dd50908da400b3a54%7C698d4b192f824c7ba3973dc8729f735d%7C0%7C0%7C637892714202746592%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=087vS9%2FOs4C4o7DYX27NZHgJZe6%2BAocSSY0ywQwJKVA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cltfoundation.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7CPaula.Tautfest%40ucps.k12.nc.us%7Cfe2801b7b9da4e3c756808da3ce9cee6%7C698d4b192f824c7ba3973dc8729f735d%7C0%7C0%7C637889272165272329%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=xVWWfU%2F%2FSZUa62h54QW4XsHy6mtxM5fthk4rgMvsvwg%3D&reserved=0


Exams 

Second semester exams began on Friday, May 27, 2022 and will end on Thursday, June 2. Exams begin promptly 
at 8:10 a.m. and end at approximately 12:30 p.m. All students taking a course for credit are required to attend the 
review session and take the exam during this testing window. The schedule for exams is as follows: May 27, 1st 
block exam. May 31, 2nd block exam. June 1, 3rd block exam. June 2, 4th block exam. May 30 is the Memorial Day 
holiday. All exams begin at 8:10 a.m. and end at lunchtime. Students will be dismissed after the completion of all 
exams.  Buses will run each day and lunch will be available. June 3 will serve as an exam makeup day. Exam tips: 
Be on time! Students should be in their testing locations by 8:00 a.m. They will not be admitted to exams once 
testing has begun. Students will need their laptops and their chargers each day. Seniors should not turn in their 
chromebooks and chargers until they have completed their exams. All students are encouraged to get a good 
night’s sleep each night and have a healthy breakfast each morning. 

 

Volunteers Needed 
We need UCPS-approved volunteers to assist with testing May 27-June 3. If you are available to help, please email 
Stephanie Austin stephanie.austin@ucps.k12.nc.us. Thank you! 

 
 
CHAOS Prepares for 2022-2023 

 
Back Row (left to right) - LaTanya Johnson, Jason Jackowitz, Michael Edleblute, Brad Baldwin, Sarah Fleming, Sofia Mejia, Alyssa 
Arcos, Assistant Principal Marilyn Monteith 
Front Row (left to right) - Avery West, Andrea Edleblute, Christy Peronto, Alison Kymer, Rachel Waynick, Jeff Hamula, Emily Hamula  
Not Pictured - Brandi Ford, Rick Mejia 

The last CHAOS (Cuthbertson High Arts Organizational Support) meeting of the year was held on Thursday, May 
19. During this meeting, led by the current president Brad Baldwin, the upcoming CHAOS board was elected. The 
members of the board with graduating seniors are Brad Baldwin (President) Avery West (Secretary) and Rick Mejia 
and Alyssa Arcos (Co-Treasurer). Incoming Board members for 2022- 2023 will be Jason Jackowitz (President) 
LaTonya Johnson (Secretary) and Jeff and Emily Hamula (Co-Treasurer). We would like to thank everyone who 
supported the Cuthbertson High School Arts Organization. Coming back from a year with few performances 
produced many challenges, but we successfully built ourselves back funding two summer camps, a theatre clinic, a 
fall play, a spring musical, chorus performances, and trips. Thank you for coming out to encourage the students. 
Our goal has always been to showcase the outstanding talent at our school. Please continue to support CHAOS in 
the upcoming years.                  -Brad Baldwin 

 

mailto:stephanie.austin@ucps.k12.nc.us


Congratulations State Champions! 

 

CHS Track and Field Team has done it again! They are the NC 4A Women's and Men's State Champions! The 
teams brought home both Championship banners and trophies last weekend! Special congratulations to Head 
Coach Dustin Allen on his TENTH state championship! 

 
 

  

Congratulations to Dr. Camey Whitt and the yearbook staff for another amazing edition of “The Conquest!” Attention 
students and parents!  Did you forget to order your yearbook? It's not too late! There are a limited number of books 
still available for purchase. You can order books online using this link. Books can be picked up at lunch as soon as 
payment is received. Please contact Dr. Whitt with any questions! 

 

 

Yearbook: 

“Here & Now” 

 

https://osp.osmsinc.com/UnionNC/BVModules/ProductTemplates/Bvc2013/Product.aspx?productid=BH008-709
mailto:camey.whitt@ucps.k12.nc.us


 

Hsiao Receives Team 
UCPS Shoutout 

We are very proud of our Distance 
Learning Facilitator Mrs. Carolyn Hsiao 
who received a Team UCPS shout-out 
for her amazing work with our students 
taking virtual courses! Here she is 
photographed with Garrett Williams, 
UCPS E-Learning Program and 
Development Coordinator.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
FCA and Interact Partner to Support Hugaroo 

FCA (Fellowship of Christian 
Athletes) and Interact recently 
teamed up to support Hugaroo, 
a nonprofit organization that 
provides new stuffed animals 
to children who have 
experienced a life-threatening 
illness, traumatic event or are 
at risk. The goal is to provide 
hope and happiness and a 
“hug” to children in tough 
situations. They collected over 
100 stuffed animals to donate 
to the organization. On May 
23, Roberta Harper, the CEO 
of Hugaroo, visited the clubs 
to guide them in the tagging 
and bagging process to get 
the toys ready for delivery. 
Thank you to all who 
supported this wonderful 

cause. To learn more about Hugaroo or to make a donation, please visit their website: 
https://www.hugaroo.org/. 
 
 
 

https://www.hugaroo.org/


 

 

Important message for rising 12th grade students regarding the 
Meningitis C vaccination requirement 
The first dose of Meningococcal vaccine (MCV) was given to this year’s Juniors prior to the start of 7th grade as a 
school required vaccine. North Carolina Immunization Law requires the second dose of MCV for all 12th grade 
students. If your child does not currently have evidence of the MCV vaccine, please contact your child’s health care 
provider to obtain it. Following administration of the vaccine, please submit a copy of the record to our School Nurse 
through the Front Office. This documentation must be obtained within 30 days of the start of the 2022-23 school 
year to meet the school enrollment requirement. Individuals born before 1/1/2003 are exempt from this requirement. 
Thank you for your timely attention to this matter. If you have any questions, our School Nurse Amy Haislip will 
certainly be available to you as a resource. Please contact her at 704-296-0105. 

 

State Championship Walk    
Our men's and women's Track & Field teams were celebrated Thursday with a State Championship Walk around 
the school! Go Cavs! See it here! 

 

Junior Cavs 

Basketball Camp 

Offered 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/12mv4noz_JqRZetfPGIAd1ZVyl8AhqKSh/view?usp=sharing


Stitches of Hope 
Our Stitches of Hope club advised by 
Ms. Dawn Kracker sewed nine quilts to 
be donated to Levine Children’s 
Hospital. Back: Lennox Windsor, Riley 
Hall, Caroline Parillo, Ella Gulledge, 
Emma Hines. Front: Lauren Kendall, 
Gabbie Kusherman, Carly Goehring, 
Ashlyn Massey, Julia Schubert, Olivia 
Newton. Great job, Cavs!  

 

 

Public Library Promotion 
As you know, the Union County Southwest Regional Public 
Library is being built right here in our own neighborhood! See 
the flyer to the right to see how you can help support it! 

 

 

 

 

In Case You Missed It 

Click here for Prom photos. 
Click here to see photos from the Senior Awards ceremony. 
Click here to see photos from the Order of the Chevalier ceremony. 
Click here to see photos from our Class of 2022 Academic Signing Day. 
Click here to see the "Under the Sea" Prom photos that our TTA students attended. 
Click here to see photos from Spring Fling. 

 

Final Enews for 2021-2022 
This is our last Enews for this school year. We wish everyone a safe, healthy, and restful summer. You may click 
here to access the UCPS Traditional School Academic Calendar for 2022-2023! 

 

CHS Summer Office Hours 

CHS office hours for the summer will be Monday-Thursday 8-4 starting the week of June 6th. We will be closed on 

July 4th.  

 

 

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/CHS%20Prom%20Photos%20May%202022.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/Senior%20Awards.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/Order%20of%20the%20Chevalier%20to%20use.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/Academic%20Signing.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/Under%20the%20Sea.pdf
https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/cms/lib/NC01910453/Centricity/Domain/11/CHS%20Spring%20Fling.pdf
https://tinyurl.com/23legck8


 

PTSO News 

President’s End of Year Letter 
The 2021-2022 school year is ending. It has been a year finally on an 
incline after facing so many challenges; we learned to navigate through 
uncertainty to see progress prevail. It has been an extreme pleasure to 
be the PTSO President. The PTSO has risen to every occasion. 
Parents, students, teachers and staff have collaborated to make our 
school shine. Your contributions through Spirit Wear, Memberships, 
AmazonSmile, Invest in CHS and general donations have afforded us 
so many opportunities for our school. Because of your kindness the 
PTSO awarded five $1,000 Senior Scholarships, provided hospitality to 
our students, teachers and staff throughout the year, held several 
Senior Events, and funded school improvements. Thank you, we could 
not have done it without your volunteerism and generous support. My 
daughter is graduating and I will be moving on, but I have truly enjoyed 
getting to meet so many of you throughout my four years on the PTSO. 
To those remaining we appreciate your continued support, and to those with seniors, congratulations on such a 
monumental accomplishment. Everyone have a safe, joyous summer break. Let us all continue to encourage our 
great Cav Nation and Rise As One. 
LaDonna Baldwin  
2021-2022 CHS PTSO President 
 

2022-2023 Executive Board & Committee Chairs 
We are happy to announce the wonderful volunteers who have 
committed to the CHS PTSO for the 2022-2023 school year! 
President: Tracey Hammond 
Vice President: Lori Fishman 
Treasurer: Jane Gettinger 
Secretary: Rachel Cluna 
Communication: Denise Faulkner 
Hospitality: Jenn Ward, Rebekah Garrett 
Invest in CHS: Justin Cook 
Membership: Kelly Barna, Lisa DiPiazza 
Scholarship: Meghan Desch, Sonya Carter 
Senior Events: Christy Lundy 
Spirit Wear/School Store: Trisha Hyso 
Volunteer: LaTanya Johnson 

 
 
 
 

Spirit Wear/School Store 
Shop with us, support CHS and show your Cavalier spirit! 

Ordering is open all summer! Click Here 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 
2022 Senior Events 

 
Please read the CHS Senior Information webpage for all info: https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/8089  
 
On Monday, June 6th, we will provide a Jersey Mike’s lunch for all seniors after graduation rehearsal. Seniors 
should arrive for rehearsal by 9:45 AM. 
 
2022 Senior Events Webpage: https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/2022-senior-events.html  
2022 Senior Events Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/cuthbertsonparents2022  
2022 Senior Events Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/chs_seniorevents22 

 

https://www.ucps.k12.nc.us/Page/8089
https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/2022-senior-events.html
https://www.facebook.com/cuthbertsonparents2022
https://www.instagram.com/chs_seniorevents22


 
2023 Senior Events 
Do you have a rising senior? The PTSO Senior Events Committee is gearing up to celebrate the Class of 2023! 
Don't miss out! Senior Events include: Senior breakfasts, Cava-land, graduation activities and more! Events are 
funded by the sales of Senior Packages. Please read all information and purchase your Senior Package on our 
webpage. 
 
* * * To ensure you receive your Senior Package (including your 2023 Senior Cavalier yard sign) before 
school starts in August, PLEASE PURCHASE NOW!!! * * * 
 
2023 Senior Events Webpage: https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/2023-senior-events.html 
2023 Senior Events Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/cuthbertsonhs2023 
2023 Senior Events Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/cuthbertsonhs2023 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/2023-senior-events.html
https://www.facebook.com/cuthbertsonhs2023
https://www.instagram.com/cuthbertsonhs2023


 
Membership 
Please join us and support CHS! Your membership fees will help 
support teacher and staff appreciation initiatives, special programs, 
specific school needs and student scholarships. Membership for the 
school year is $10 per family or $5 per teacher/staff member.  
 
Thank you to all who joined this school year! We are accepting 
members for the 2022-2023 school year! Please join here: 
https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/ptso-membership.html 

 
 
 

Invest in CHS 
Did you know that the CHS PTSO is funded almost entirely from the 
donations of Cuthbertson High School families? We don’t ask you to buy 
wrapping paper, cookie dough or another coupon book. Instead, we 
encourage all families to “Invest in CHS” with a tax-deductible 
donation. The dollars raised are invested in teacher and staff 
appreciation initiatives, special programs, specific school needs and 
student scholarships. The CHS PTSO is dedicated to supporting our 
teachers, staff, students and CHS as a whole. Thank you for partnering 
with us as we endeavor to make a difference in our school and 
community! 
 
Thank you to all who donated this school year! We are accepting 
donations for the 2022-2023 school year! Please donate here: 
https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/invest-in-chs.html 
 
Thank you to the following families for donating to Invest in CHS 2022-2023: 
Abrams, Achu, Barrow, Bergen, Carter, Chewning, Danieley, Derokov, DiPiazza, Domini, Finnerty, Florence, 
Garrity, Gottfried, Green, Lightfoot, McLaughlin, Melton, Nasta, Petersen, Pohorence, Salicco, Sanguine, Shaw, 
Thomas, Ward, Whalen 

 
AmazonSmile 

You shop, Amazon gives! Through the AmazonSmile 
program Amazon will donate 0.5% of eligible purchases to 
your charity of choice. You simply use your existing Amazon 
account to link it with AmazonSmile and then choose 
"Cuthbertson High School PTSO" as your charity. You pay 
the same prices as always but earn money back for us! 
Please link with us here: https://smile.amazon.com/ch/26-

4493530  

 
Please explore our website and follow us on social media: 

https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com  
Thank you and have a great summer! - CHS PTSO 

https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/ptso-membership.html
https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/invest-in-chs.html
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/26-4493530
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/26-4493530
https://www.cuthbertsonhsptso.com/

